
 

 

NEWSLETTER
  OCTOBER 2017

 

Dear Parent/Carer, 

SAFEGUARDING 

I am increasingly concerned about a number of issues which, if 
not addressed promptly, have the potential to affect the safety 
of your son.  Although the issues are wide-ranging, I would be 
grateful if you would take the time to talk to your son about each 
of them. 

Crossing roads safely 

I have received several emails and phone calls from members of 
the local community expressing concern about the way a num-
ber of boys are crossing the road on their way to and from 
school.  In addition, several boys have been seen crossing the 
road wearing headphones, apparently oblivious to danger.   

Would you please impress upon your son the need to: 

 Cross the road at the nearest pedestrian crossing once 
the lights have turned red and the traffic has stopped.  
He should not cut across the road between cars. 

 Remove headphones and stop using his mobile phone 
when he is about to cross a road so that he can fully con-
centrate on crossing without any distraction. 

Students riding bicycles 

Please remind your son that he must wear a safety helmet 
whilst he is riding his bike.  Once he enters the school site, he 
must dismount and walk to the cycle shed.  At the end of the day 
he must walk up the drive and not mount his bike until he is on 
the public road. 

Visitor car park 

Though I am grateful to those parents who have stopped using 
the car park at the front of the school, may I remind you that cars 
moving in this area present a real danger to the boys.  With im-
mediate effect I ask that all parents drop their son in the vicinity 
of the school but do not enter the school site.  There are local car 
parks within easy walking distance where boys can be collected. 

Students waiting for buses at the end of the day 

Boys waiting for buses must remain on the school site in the 
visitor’s car park where they can be supervised by staff.  No boy 
should leave the site to visit local shops and then return in order 
to catch a bus. 

Students collected by taxi at the end of the day 

Following a visit from an inspector for Lincolnshire County Coun-
cil road safety we are in the process of introducing new arrange-
ments for the collection of boys at the end of the day.  The Local 
Authority will inform parents of the changes once they have 
been finalised. 

 

HEAD MASTER’S PAGE 
Sixth Form cars 

I have received a number of complaints from local residents 
about  inconsiderate parking and the behavior of a small number 
of senior boys.  Mr Barton and I have spoken to the boys and we 
would appreciate your continued support to encourage the boys 
to park considerately away from the school site. 

 

Your support in helping to create a safe environment for the boys 
is greatly appreciated. 

Yours sincerely, 

F HEDLEY 

 

 

 

We have had a busy start to the new academic year with much to 
celebrate. 

On 11 October we were delighted to welcome Mr Toby Dennis, 
Her Majesty’s Lord Lieutenant for Lincolnshire as guest of honour 
at the annual Speech Night at St Wulfram’s Church. 

Mr Dennis, whose grandfather was an Old Boy of the school, 
presented GCSE Certificates to Year 12 students and awarded 
academic and enrichment awards/prizes to students from Years 
8-13.  I delivered my annual review of the last academic year.  
Elliott Smith-Rasmussen performed ‘Un Sospiro’ and Head Boy, 
Oliver Jakes, delivered the vote of thanks to the speaker. 

 

 

STAFFING 

A change to a staff role was inadvertently omitted in my last 
newsletter.  I am pleased to say that Mrs Roberts took up the post 
of Head of French from 1 September 2017. 

 

 

LITERACY FOCUS 

The literacy focus for Term 2 is as follows: 

Year 7:     Capital letters  

Year 8:     Paragraphing 

Year 9: S    Spelling of subject-specific vocabulary 

Years 10 & 11:  Colons and semi-colons 
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Earlier on this month the Apprenticeship Support & Knowledge for 
Schools (ASK) Project came into school to deliver a talk to around 
150 students and parents about Apprenticeships.   

The project is funded by the National Apprenticeship Service, part 
of the Department for Education.  The aim of the organization is to 
work with schools and other educational establishments across 
England to increase awareness of apprenticeships.  The presenta-
tion explored the different levels of apprenticeship and all routes up 
to and including degree level apprenticeships. 

Mr Dixon 

Deputy Head Master 

APPRENTICESHIP CAREERS 

LANGUAGES DEPARTMENT 
Mr Acs, Miss Bieber and 14 students have returned from the Ger-
man exchange to Bamberg, a very successful link which has been 
running for many years and always enjoyed by all.   

Students in Year 7 also benefitted from a trip to Germany in the 
summer, visiting Northern Germany with Mrs Roberts and Mr 
Finke where they learnt how to order ice-cream to perfection! 

This year, we will be running a brand new combined French/
German trip to Alsace for Year 8 which will include a visit to an un-
derground mining museum in Germany and a tour of the historic 
city of Strasbourg. 

We started the term by highlighting the European day of Lan-
guages on 26 September.  Mrs Martin prepared a range of activities 
for a number of year groups; Miss Bieber raised awareness in as-
sembly and Mrs Hansen runs a Languages Club every Monday 
lunchtime to which all students are welcome.  The club offers the 
opportunity to explore a host of different languages, including our 
many family languages. 

Students should also be aware of the many websites and publica-
tions on offer in French and German.  The Library is well-stocked 
with new French books, magazines and readers for all age groups 
and the Languages staff can tell students which websites are best to 
use.  We subscribe to the entertaining learning platform, Lin-
guascope, which students can use at school and at home once they 
have obtained the passwords from a member of staff in the De-
partment. 

We are pleased to announce that 12 students in Years 9 and 10 
have successfully completed a pre-GCSE qualification in Latin, a two
-year course run by Mr Finke for a number of years.  It is hoped that 
many of these students will now join us for the Year 11 Enrichment 
Course in French and German this term. 

Mrs Roberts—Head of French 

 

 

MATHEMATICS 
Junior Maths Challenge 

The previous edition of the Newsletter omitted Joshua Brooks 
from the piece regarding UKMT Maths Challenges.    

At Junior level, Curteis won the House Maths Competition;   

Josh Brooks, Dan Gregorick, Jacob Britton and Loris Pulizzi took 
part in the team competition at LSST . 

Well done to all. 

MUSIC 
The Senior Soul Band have been busy since the start of term with 3 
rehearsals a week.  This was in preparation for the PTFA Ball held at 
Belton Woods.   

The Band performed over 30 songs.  The music ranged from the 
1950’s to present day to a very high standard. 

Mr Lond—Director of Music 

SCIENCE 
At the end of the last academic year Year 8 students took part in a 
Science Project, with prizes awarded for different categories.  Cer-
tificates were awarded as follows: 

Utility Section 

Ethan Collins; Jamie Shorrock; and Denis Watkins for their ‘Running 
Shoes’ project 

Ingenuity Section 

Ben Huthwaite; Will Paley; Alex Humphries and Louis Piggott for 
their ‘Sociology’ project 

Teamwork Section 

Anders Fitzpatrick-Robinson; Ben Moody; James Profit; and Dawid 
Grab for their ‘Coins in a fizzy drink’ project 

Working Scientifically 

James Billyeald; Oliver Anderson; Oliver Croston; and Sam Maltby  
for their ‘Cyclone’ project 

Perseverance & Problem Solving 

Anakin Young; George Patrinos; Callum Roberts and Joseph Chil-
cott for their ‘Elephant toothpaste and catalyst’ 

Continued …/ 
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SCIENCE Continued 
Communication 

Ross Bingham; Logan Smith; Max Turner and Harry Howgill for 
their ‘Musical bottles’ project. 

Overall 

The overall winners were Joe Sheppard; Jack Livingstone; Mitch 
Jewitt and Will Doughty for their ‘Hovercraft’ project (pictured). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Well done to all who participated.  

Mr Whiting—Science Teacher 

ENGLISH DEPARTMENT 
Joseph Murphy of Year 9 wrote a poem for entry to the Sir John 
Betjeman Poetry Prize 2017.  His poem was entitled ‘St 
Wulfram’s’ and we were delighted to hear that it was shortlisted 
to the last 50 poems.  Joseph’s poem will be published in the 
2017 anthology of the top 50 poems on the shortlist. 

Mr Johnson—English Teacher 

YEAR 7 READING  
Year 7 Reading Challenge 

At the end of the last academ-
ic year it was announced that 
Form 7C (now 8C) had won 
the Reading Challenge, having 
read 128 books during the six 
week allocated time period.  
The overall individual winner 
was Ronnie Davie from Form 
7B  who read 18 books from 
the challenge. 

Year 7 Knights Tournament 

The winners of the Golden Gauntlet was Form 7S (now 8S) who 
read and reviewed 48 books in total as a class, with Tom Little-
cott reading 7 of those, so a good effort from the whole class. 

Winner, and Knights Champion for 2016-17 was Adam Jacklin 
who read and reviewed 18 titles in the challenge.  Adam re-
ceived a certificate and gift voucher for £20. 

PE DEPARTMENT 
CRICKET 

In the last Newsletter (July 2017), we reported that the Year 8 
(U13) team were County Cup finalists but that the Final was 
rained-off. 

At the re-arranged fixture the Year 8 team beat Toll Bar School 
by 13 runs to win the County Cup.  The score was: 

King’s   124-6       Toll Bar  111-9 

Joe Dickenson scored 32 runs, Will Sercombe scored 43 runs and 
Harry Ridings took 4 wickets for 11 runs in a match-winning per-
formance. 

Well done to the Year 8 cricket team! 
 

English Schools’ Cross Country Cup 

This was the first time King’s has entered the English Schools’ 
Cup and we achieved third in the first round of the Junior and 
Inters competition.  A special note goes to Gareth Lee who won 
the Inters race by a huge margin.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pictured are: Edward Buck, Adam Jacklin, Peter McKee, Henry Herries, Charles Rob-
erts, Henry Buck, Albert Seaman, Tate Emery-Peters, Jermaine Cann-Livingstone and 
Gareth Lee 

 

Football 

Year 7 enjoyed victory in their nail-biting first round fixture in the 
English Schools’ Football Cup v Boston Grammar.  After a 2-2 
scoreline King’s took the lead in extra time only to be pegged 
back to 3-3.  A  tense penalty shoot-out delivered a 3-1 victory.   

Well done to Archie Tagg, Albert Seaman, Elliot Selwood, Henry 
Lister, Jack Hall, Harry Hewson, Keiran Glover, Sam Morgan, 
Toby Watchorn, James Hirst-Butler, Ali Thacker and Joe Doubell. 

The 1st XI started their Lincolnshire Schools and Colleges cam-
paign in fine form securing two wins out of two v Lincoln College 
and Boston College. 
 

Water Polo 

Congratulations to Jermaine Cann-Livingstone (Year 10), Oliver 
Coyle and Hugh Quanborough (both Year 9) on being selected to 
represent the newly-formed elite Water Polo Club, Nova Centu-
rion, at the recent  National Age Group Water Polo Tournament 
held in Manchester.  The boys formed part of a squad of 10.  
With wins of 26-0, 16-0 and 10-8, a 7-7 draw and 7-8 loss Nova 
Centurion secured 5th place in this national competition—an 
extremely creditable position.  Well done boys. 
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PE Continued 

English Schools Swimming Association 

The intermediate swimming team competed in the first round of the 
National Swimming Competition in Nottingham and finished third in 
the Medley and fourth in the Freestyle.  Qualification for the National 
Finals are determined from times from regional rounds across the 
country so we will have to wait and see if we have made the cut.  

Congratulations to George Berwick, Ben Buck, Jacob Allen and Angus 
McCallion. 

 

 

Basketball 

The Year 7 Basketball team recorded a fine  

victory in their first fixture vs Carres (37-26). 

 

 

Rugby Report 

The Autumn term has seen all our age groups in action across the 
region with 30 matches played overall.   

The first match of the season saw King’s enjoy a clean sweep for all 
years against Nottingham High School with our 1st XV winning 46-0.   

Since then the competition grew expo-
nentially for our seniors who progressed 
easily through Round 1 of the National 
NatWest U18 Vase competition only to 
meet last year’s National Champions, 
Trent College, in Round 2 where they 
lost 33-15.  However, the first team have 

induced a fantastic squad ethos which has resulted in 40+ boys from 
Years 11-13 training and competing for first and second team places 
and, underpinning the squad, the 2nd XV remain unbeaten so far this 
season with plenty of tough matches still to be played up to Christmas. 

The winning trend continues lower down the school with Years 7, 8 
and 9 also remaining unbeaten running into half-term, having dis-
patched Oakham, Hill House, Carres, Priory and Worksop College.  
Year 7 in particular look a strong year and we are enjoying fantastic 
turn-outs at training on Thursdays with almost 50 boys regularly at-
tending. 

Our talented Year 10s are progressing well in the National U15 Vase 
competition having narrowly lost to Uppingham in the Top Tier Cup in 
what was a thrilling match.  Our boys were 25-0 down at half-time yet 
finished the match an agonizing 29-25 with a couple of match-winning 
chances going amiss.  They showed tremendous grit to drag the match 
back and hopefully can now carry that belief onwards in the Vase. 

 

Gymnastics 

Henry Lister of Year 7 is part of the Dako 
Flying Angels Gymnastics display club 
based in Nottingham .  Henry  recently  
took part in a selection process for the 
London Festival of Gymnastics and was 
also interviewed by the BBC for their 
Newsround programme. 

Well done Henry! 

Golf 

Lennon Albans of Year 8 competed 
and won in the U12s Order of Merit 
across Nottinghamshire boys.  He has 
been asked to attend an assessment 
centre for the U14s Notts Boys team. 

Lennon also took part in a European 
Junior Tour event at The Meres, Gran-
tham, in July and came third in his 
year group across Europe.  A fantastic 
achievement.   

Lennon (and his father) was also excit-
ed to meet Raheem Sterling of Man-
chester City in the pro golf shop 
(pictured). 

 

Table Tennis 

Ben Johnson of Year 12 received a Bronze award from the 
Cliffedale Chandlers Table Tennis Club’s Young Leader Scheme 
after completing 20 hours of volunteering, mentoring and helping 
younger members, or representing the club at events in a non-
playing role. 

Ben also officiated at the 2017 School Games at Loughborough 
University recently.  Ben made his debut at last year’s event and 
read the Officials’ Oath at the opening ceremony. 

NEWS OF OLD BOY 

Jacob Storey 

We were pleased to hear that Jacob Storey who left us last year to 
go on to the University of Exeter, has reached the finals of “Sing 
Ultimate A Cappella” with his A Cappella university group ‘Semi-
Toned’.   

The group are in with a chance of recording an album at the fa-
mous Abbey Road studios in London after appearing on the new 
Sky One programme, ‘Sing: Ultimate A Cappella’, which aims to 
find the country’s best vocal group. 

Well done Jacob. 

INTER-HOUSE COMPETITION 

This week the first Inter-House Competition of the academic year 
took place with the following events: 

Year 7    Basketball Shooting  
Year 8    8 Ball Pool 
Year 9    Pictionary 
Year 10   Basketball 
Year 11   Tug of War 
Sixth Form Articulate  
 

As a result of these activities, the current House Totals are: 

1=  Foxe & School 
3 Burleigh 
4 Curteis 
5 More 
6 Newton 
Mr Harrison—House Co-ordinator 



THE KING’S SCHOOL NEWSLETTER |                                            OCTOBER 2017

chocolate and confectionary themed tombola which takes place 
during lunchtime and the boys flock to it.  As it isn’t really a Christ-
mas Fayre, we are renaming it ‘Choc Fest Tombola’ as chocolate 
seems to be the main ingredient.  There will be more details to 
follow nearer the event, but you might like to start buying nut-free 
chocolates and sweets in readiness, as we aim for 500 tombola 
prizes to raise £500 in 40 minutes!  We’d be delighted if you would 
like to volunteer to help on the day.  Message the PTFA via their 
Facebook page or leave a message with the School Office and you 
will be contacted via email. 

 

Gold Card Club 

The King’s Gold Card Club scheme is a monthly cash prize draw 
that helps support the work of the King’s PTFA, which in turn sup-
ports the school in various projects.  The Gold Draw is open to any-
one over the age of 18, not just parents/carers—so grandparents, 
aunts, uncles and friends are welcome to participate too and it’s an 
easy way to make a difference to the school.  An annual payment 
of £10.00 entitles participants to be included in the ten monthly 
prize draws, which currently stand at £60.00, and two prize draws 
of £450.00.  Check out Gold Card details in the PTFA section of the 
school website.   Recent winners were: 
 

July:     S Layton 

August:   H Peacock 

September R Davie  

 

Secondhand Uniform & PE Kit 

The PTFA manage the school’s secondhand uniform and PE kit 
sales, and welcome donations of clothes and kit, including boots 
and trainers.  To buy or donate, email the PTFA at: 

Kingsptfa.uniform@yahoo.com 

Or leave a message with the School Office and we will get in touch 
with you. 

More details, including a price list, is available in the PTFA section of 
the school website.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PFTA NEWS 
Welcome 

A warm welcome from the PTFA Committee to families of boys 
who started at King’s in September, whether in Year 7, Year 12 or 
as a mid-year admission, and a ‘hello’ to families of returning boys.  
The ‘Parents, Teachers, Friends Association’ actively supports the 
school by organising events to raise funds for the school communi-
ty.  Every parent/carer is automatically a member of the PTFA and 
is welcome to attend all the meetings and contribute to the deci-
sion-making process.  Don’t worry—this doesn’t mean that you 
become a Committee Member without realising.  The Committee 
is a team of people who volunteer for the roles and are elected at 
the AGM.  If you don’t see yourself as a Committee Member, there 
are opportunities throughout the academic year to work alongside 
the Committee or to attend the PTFA events and we’d be delighted 
to welcome you as an active ‘Friend’ at some of our events.   

Have a look at what we do in more detail on the school’s website: 
find us in the PTFA section of the website under ‘Parents and Stu-
dents’.  Coming soon is a PTFA Twitter page, and we have just set 
up a new Facebook page where you can find details of forthcoming 
PTFA events: 

https://www.facebook.com/kingsptfa/  

 

AGM Meeting 

The AGM held earlier this month welcomes new volunteers.  The 
current Office Holders are: 

Chair            Mrs Kim Sherwood 

Vice Chair         Miss Julie Reid 

Honorary Secretary    Mrs Jo Payne 

Honorary Treasurer    Mrs Nicola Hutchinson 

Hon. Assist. Treasurer   Mr Adam Vero 

Gold Card Administrator  Mr Matt Sherwood 

Health & Safety Officer   Mrs Tracy Hobson 

Uniform Shop       Mrs Sarah Gibson/ Amanda Grimshaw 

Over the last year, fundraising events such as the Christmas and 
Easter Fayres, non-uniform days, refreshments (at events) and the 
Annual Ball have been fantastic.  The PTFA are very grateful for the 
support and time that parents and volunteers gave. 

 

Annual Ball  

During the Autumn term the PTFA runs the Annual PTFA Ball and 
this took place at the beginning of October at Belton Woods Hotel.  
There were even more guests this year and the school’s Soul Band 
entertained brilliantly.  Around £2,000 was raised and the 2018 Ball 
is already in planning!  We are looking for business sponsors—can 
you help? 

 

Christmas Fayre 

While the Annual Ball is an adult-only event, the Christmas Fayre on 
12 December is very much one for the boys!  Basically it is a  

https://www.facebook.com/kingsptfa/
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CCF NEWS 
Lt Col Ogg 

 

 

             SSI Pulfrey 
 

The King’s School CCF have been asked to teach and train a new pro-
spective CCF Contingent. 

The Magnus Academy have 
been selected as a CEP 
(Community Enterprise Part-
nership) school as they wish 
to develop a new CCF unit 
and they began to parade 
with The King’s School Con-
tingent from 1 September.  
They have 2 new Instructors 
who will train with King’s staff 
and they are allowed to have 15 cadets until September 2018 when 
they will increase to 30 parading cadets.  If all goes well, a new unit will 
go live from September 2019 at Magnus Academy.  

Pictured above at the Annual CCF Dinner is Mr P Hazard, Miss A 
Crouch, Mr Hedley, Mrs A Martin and Lt Col Ogg. 
 

Canoeing on Rutland Water 

During the summer CCF cadets took part in canoeing on Rutland Wa-
ter.  They achieved 15 (1 star passes), and 8 (2 star passes) British Ca-
noe Union qualifications.   Thank you to Cpt Dunlop. 

 

Merchant Navy Day 

Aaron Trevor of Year 11 was involved in the Merchant Navy Day—’Fly 
the Red Ensign’ on 1 September.  Aaron’s contribution was much appre-
ciated and he raised the Flag at the event (pictured below). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cadet Skill at Arms 

The Contingent began their preparation for CADSAM (Cadet Skill at Arms 
Meeting) by holding a shooting competition training day at RAF Cranwell 
on 2 September, supervised by SSI Pulfrey. 

On 9/10 September cadets attended the CADSAM competition held at 
Beckingham by 7 Brigade.  Fourteen schools and ACF units attended from 
all over the 7 Brigade area.  The team came 3rd overall, having achieved 
2nd place in the Section Attack Shoot and 3rd= in the Falling Plate Shoot. 

Morgan Cheshire, Year 13, won the Pool Bull Shoot with the highest ca-
det score in that competition. 

Cadets pictured  
with their 
awards. 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

Morgan Cheshire receiving 
his award from Col J Field 

 

 

 

 

Flying Scholarship 

Richard Gibbs, Year 13, has completed his flying scholarship and 
was selected to appear in a BBC documentary, filmed at Teeside 
Airport, to show what a CCF Cadet can achieve in the flying train-
ing section of the RAF CCF cadet training programme.   

 

Battle of Britain Flying Display 

The Contingent attended the Battle of Britain flying display at RAF 
Duxford on 23 September.  An exciting time was had by all. 

 

 

Bi-Annual Inspection of the CCF 

The Bi-Annual Inspection of the CCF took place on 19 October.  
This is where the skills of our cadets are shown to a senior inspect-
ing officer in both the Army and RAF Section, together with out 
new Magnus Academy cadets.  This year the senior inspecting 
officer is Air Commodore David Bentley, RAF, of 22 Training 
Group. 

News on the outcome of this visit will be placed in the next school 
newsletter. 
 

Lt Col R Ogg—Contingent Commander 

KING’S NEWSLETTER 

Items for the King’s Newsletter should be submitted to 
Mrs Orrey, PA to the Head Master, at least 10 days 
prior to the end of each term 
(su.orrey@kings.lincs.sch.uk) 
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WEEK COMMENCING 30  OCTOBER:   

 Monday 30 October :   STAFF TRAINING DAY 
 Tuesday 31 October :   TERM BEGINS 
 Wednesday 1 November: HOUSE ASSEMBLIES—NEWTON & CURTEIS 
               YEAR 10—E-SAFETY TALK—IN THE OLD SCHOOL 
               YEAR 12 PHYSICS STUDENTS—TRIP TO THE NATIONAL SPACE ACADEMY 
               RUGBY MATCH V SPALDING GRAMMAR (H) - 2:30PM—1ST XV/ 2ND XV 
 Friday 3 November:    YEAR 11 CAREERS INTERVIEWS—ALL DAY 
               YEAR 11 MOCK GCSE ENGLISH EXAM—AM—IN THE GYM 
 Saturday 4 November:  RUGBY MATCHES V UPPINGHAM (H) —U13A / U14B / U14A—2:30PM 

 
 
WEEK COMMENCING 6 NOVEMBER: 

 Monday 6 November:   YEAR 11 CAREERS INTERVIEWS—ALL DAY 
               YEAR 7—CREATIVE APPROACHES—ALL DAY 
               YEAR 7 PARENTS & STUDENTS—CREATIVE APPROACHES—5:00PM-5:45PM IN THE HALL 
 Tuesday 7 November:   SENIOR MATHS CHALLENGE—IN THE HALL 
               OLD BOYS’ MEETING—7:30PM 
 Wednesday 8 November: HOUSE ASSEMBLIES—MORE & SCHOOL 
               RUGBY MATCHES V MOUNT ST MARY (H) 
 Thursday 9 November:  YEAR 11 CAREERS INTERVIEWS—ALL DAY—TOMBS ROOM                   
 Friday 10 November:   REMEMBRANCE SERVICE AT ST WULFRAM’S CHURCH  
 
                
WEEK COMMENCING 13 NOVEMBER: 

 Monday 13 November:  YEAR 11 CAREERS INTERVIEWS—ALL DAY 
               YEAR 8 POSITIVE RELATIONSHIPS TALK—IN THE OLD SCHOOL 
               HEAD OF YEAR INTERVENTION MEETINGS WITH SELECTED PARENTS & STUDENTS—4-6:30PM 
 Tuesday 14 November:  SCHOOL COUNCIL MEETING—12 NOON—OLD SCHOOL 
 Wednesday 15 Nov:   HOUSE ASSEMBLIES—FOXE & BURLEIGH  
               YEAR 11 CAREERS CAROUSEL—ALL DAY 
               RUGBY MATCHES V WELBECK (A) - 1ST XV/ 2ND XV 
               RUGBY—NAT WEST CUP U15 
 Thursday 16 November:  PROSPECTIVE SIXTH FORM OPTIONS EVENING—5:30-6:15PM (EXTERNAL STUDENTS ONLY) &  
               6:30-8:30PM (EXTERNAL & CURRENT YEAR 11 STUDENTS) 
 Saturday 18 November:  RUGBY MATCHES V NSB -  10:30AM—U12/1ST XV /2ND XV (H) 
                            10:30AM—U13/U14/U15 (A) 
  
 

WEEK COMMENCING 20 NOVEMBER:  

 Monday 20 November:  YEAR 11 CAREERS INTERVIEWS        
               A LEVEL MUSIC EXAMINATION—ALL DAY—ROOM 55 
               YEAR 13 CHEMISTRY TRIP TO SHEFFIELD—ALL DAY 
               YEAR 12—2FAST 2SOON—P3 IN THE HALL 
 Tuesday 21  November:  NON-UNIFORM DAY (SCHOOL COUNCIL ) 
 Wednesday 22 Nov:   HOUSE ASSEMBLIES—CURTEIS & NEWTON 
               A LEVEL MUSIC EXAM—ALL DAY—ROOM 55 
               RUGBY MATCHES: V HILL HOUSE (H) - u15—2:30PM 
                        NATWEST CUP—1ST XV 
 Thursday 23 November:  YEAR 11 CAREERS INTERVIEWS—ALL DAY 
               YEAR 12 PARENTS’ EVENING—4:30-7:00PM—HALL 
 Saturday 25 November:  RUGBY MATCHES V LEICESTER GRAMMAR—U12/U13/U14/U15 (H) - 10AM 
             

DATES FOR DIARIES—EVENTS DURING TERM 2 (2017-18) 
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WEEK COMMENCING 27 NOVEMBER:  YEAR 11 OPTION INTERVIEWS TAKE PLACE ALL WEEK 

 Monday 27 November:  YEAR 11 CAREERS INTERVIEWS ALL DAY 
               NEWTON HOUSE CHRISTMAS DINNER IN THE OLD SCHOOL 
 Tuesday 28 November:  BURLEIGH HOUSE CHRISTMAS DINNER IN THE OLD SCHOOL 
               YEAR 7 MUSIC REHEARSALS FOLLOWED BY YEAR 7 MUSIC CONCERT (3 FORMS) - 7:30PM—HALL 
               YEAR 12 PARENTS’ EVENING—4:30PM TO 7PM IN THE HALL 
 Wednesday 29 Nov:   HOUSE ASSEMBLIES—MORE & SCHOOL 
               FOXE HOUSE CHRISTMAS DINNER 
               RUGBY MATCHES V LEICESTER GRAMMAR—2ND XV—5:00PM /1ST XV  - 6:00PM (A) 
               YEAR 10 PARENTS’ EVENING—4:15-7:15PM—HALL 
 Thursday 30 November:  MORE HOUSE CHRISTMAS DINNER 
               YEAR 11 CAREERS INTERVIEWS 
               CHRISTMAS FEAST REHEARSALS ALL DAY FOLLOWED BY CHRISTMAS FEAST EVENT—7:30PM 
 Friday 1 December:    SCHOOL HOUSE CHRISTMAS DINNER 

 

WEEK COMMENCING 4 DECEMBER:  YEAR 11 MOCK EXAMINATION WEEK 

 Monday 4 December:   YEAR 9 CAREERS  - AM ONLY 
               CURTEIS HOUSE CHRISTMAS DINNER 
 Wednesday 6 December: YEAR 9  CAREERS—AM ONLY 
               RUGBY —NATWEST CUP—U15 / 1ST XV 
 Thursday 7 December:  YEAR 9  (30 STUDENTS) - IMPERIAL WAR MUSEUM LONDON—ALL DAY 
               CAREERS TALK—4:30-5:30PM—OLD SCHOOL 
 Saturday 9 December:   RUGBY MATCHES V MOUNT ST MARY  — U12/U13/U14/U15 (A) - 10:30AM 
                                
 

WEEK COMMENCING 11 DECEMBER:  

 Monday 11 December:  YEAR 11 CAREERS INTERVIEWS—ALL DAY 
               HEAD OF YEAR INTERVENTION MEETINGS (ALL YEAR GROUPS) - 4-6:30PM—FOXE & TOMBS ROOMS 
 Tuesday 12 December:  PTFA CHRISTMAS FAYRE—LUNCHTIME IN THE HALL 
 Wed 13 December:    HOUSE ASSEMBLIES—FOXE & BURLEIGH 
               CELEBRATION OF 375TH ANNIVERSARY OF NEWTON’S BIRTH—INVITED YEAR 5 PUPILS—AM 
               NEWTON LECTURE—PHYSICS STUDENTS—OLD SCHOOL—PM 
               YEAR 9 MUSIC CONCERT—7:30PM IN THE HALL 
               RUGBY V CARRES (A) - 1ST XV—2PM 
 Thursday 14 December:  YEAR 11 CAREERS INTERVIEWS—ALL DAY 
 Saturday 16 December:  HOUSE RUGBY—10-11AM—U14/U15 
               HOUSE RUGBY—11AM-12PM—U12/U13 
               OLD BOYS’ RUGBY MATCH (IST XV) - 2PM AND OLD BOYS’ DINNER (EVE) 
 

WEEK COMMENCING 18 DECEMBER:   

 Monday 18 December:  CAROL SERVICE—6:30PM AT ST WULFRAM’S CHURCH 
 Tuesday 19 December:  WHOLE SCHOOL INTER-HOUSE ACTIVITY—8:50-9:35AM 
                
 
               TERM ENDS AT 2:45PM 
 
               SCHOOL RE-OPENS FOR BOYS ON WEDNESDAY 3 JANUARY 2018 
                 
 
 

DATES FOR DIARIES—EVENTS DURING TERM 2 (2017-18) 



 

 



 

 


